Notes of meeting of Stakeholders Group with Barratt Homes  on Monday 27th January 2014
Present: 
George Smith, Robert Freel Stonehouse community council: 

Carolynne Sutherland 
Barratt

 Jennifer McKinley, Gary Corr Manse Road Resident Stakeholders.
George thanked everyone for attending, stating that although no development had started yet it was good to have the meetings set up.
Carolynne passed out a copy of the latest site layout plan and advised that the council were considering removing the play area and using the monies for other play facilities in the village and Barratt could insist that this is ring fenced.
A question on the proposed start date was asked and whilst all the statutory consultees had been consulted and their concerns addressed it was thought that the earliest it could go to planning committee was the 11th or 20th February.

The roads department have also been consulted and they have not raised any major concerns. The drainage approval is still awaited and question on how the drainage will be run across the road to the ponding area are also being addressed.

Carolynne advised that there is no impact on school numbers and an education payment was being looked at.

At present no details exist of where the utility connections will be made as these are left to the utility companies.

Timeline:

Barratt are anticipating a May –June start and site clearance etc.  taking 12-16 weeks for the infrastructure works. Area will be secured with fencing but no CCTV although a security guard presence is anticipated. Build is expected to be around 20-30 units per annum.

Crossing point on A71 was also discussed although the specific location for this has not been set.

Next meeting will be provisionally set for the 10thof March 2014.

